Minutes

Freedom Eagles PTA Minutes

June 18, 2013

The meeting was called to order by Nikki Parre at 6:00 p.m.

In attendance

Nikki Parre, Farrah Williams, Shannon Ames, Joyce Watson, Crystal Buswell, Chelsea Brooks, Karin Schroeder, Katie Blynn, Todd Giles 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report

Joyce presented the treasurer’s report. The balance is $849.68 with one new transaction. Crystal motioned to accept the treasurer’s report. Chelsea seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of accepting the report. 
Approval of Minutes

The minutes were presented by Farrah for the May 2013 meeting. Shannon motioned to accept the minutes. Katie seconded the motion.  All members present voted in favor of accepting the minutes. 

Old Business

Bags To School Fundraiser: Crystal stated that we had a successful turnout for the fundraiser. We were $50 shy of 1 ton. We earned around $250. It was suggested that we do the fundraiser again next year. 

Capri Sun Pouches: We have one box ready to ship out. We will collect the pouches until the end of the school year and send both boxes out together.  13 pounds equals 1,000 pouches.  We earn $0.01 per bag.  If we box up 26 pounds, it equals 2,000 pouches and $0.02 per bag.  It was discussed that the fundraiser is not worth the effort. Todd motioned to drop the fundraiser for next year. Karin seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of dropping the fundraiser.

Box Tops: Raised $184.80.  It was discussed how to deal with expiring box tops. It is understood that there are two deposits per year, what if box tops expire in between deposits? Karin suggested sending out a PTA email for help with the box tops. Katie will also relay the message next year to her students.

Crystal stated that the Conway Scenic Railroad Funraiser has been cancelled due to the low number of tickets purchased.  Only 11 tickets sold between 3 schools.   

New Business  

Crystal suggested that staff and PTA members get together to make a “Thank You” card for Morgan for offering her time and services during Teacher Appreciation Week.  The card will go in Morgan’s professional portfolio.  Katie discussed other appreciation days that we could make note of for next year (nurse’s day, secretary’s day, custodian day).  

Faculty Report/Wish List : “Welcome Back” pencils or erasers for all students in September. 12 pumpkins for a social studies project for Katie’s class.

Crystal discussed Ruth’s Reusable Resources as a place to go for supplies for teachers and staff for the school year.  There is a membership fee for the year.  www.ruths.org . Karin will give the information to the staff and come back to the PTA with feedback on the idea. 

Nikki presented information about the PTA website that she created.  The minutes, agenda, photos and links have been added. Nikki will update it continuously.  

Nikki referred to a suggestion from Heather Burton about PTA members participating in the Old Home Week Parade. Nikki spoke to Janet at the Post Office. The PTA is signed up to participate. We will need some volunteers and children to help with the parade. Karin suggested contacting Gayle Bizer and to send out an email to PTA members to get help with organizing a float committee to help get the process going.  Todd and Shannon said they would be willing to be on the committee. 

Bake sale fundraiser ideas were also discussed. Todd suggested selling drinks and snacks at the Land and Water sports activities during Old Home Week.  He also suggested using the “snack shack” to sell drinks and snacks from during activities at the school ball field. 

Square One Art is due to arrive at Freedom Elementary in late August.

Crystal introduced Rob Troon  (sales representative from Great American Opportunities) who will share some fundraising ideas. 

Rob introduced “Save Around Cards”.  Easy to sell and makes a great profit.  Sell cards for $10 a piece. Make $5 profit for each card.  Rob is looking into creating a Mount Washington Valley Card. 

Rob asked what the PTA’s goal for fundraising was.  It was suggested that a sign be created and bought to put at the entrance of the school. Todd suggested the money raised from the PTA should go directly to the students. The money could fund a tubing party. Karin suggested the children should be asked what they would like to have at their school. Benefit auctions were discussed. They require a lot of work from a few people, but do make a good profit.  Rob suggested selling “Save Around Cards” with a prize incentive for the students that sell them.  Rob also suggested selling magazines.  Many schools make a large profit from magazine drives.  Freedom Elementary students could each sell 5 magazines and the school would make a $2800 profit.  A team of 3 to 4 people would need to help organize the fundraiser.  

Karin recommended that the PTA does not need to make a decision at this time.  Crystal mentioned that it is difficult to get enough feedback to make big decisions due to low attendance at meetings. Big decisions have been held off previously, therefore, leaving little time to make a decision and follow through with it when the time comes.  Karin suggested holding a September meeting as the beginning of the school year is a good time to invite new members and to share ideas.  Throughout the summer, we will post ideas and decisions we would like to make about fundraisers in the minutes. We will also set a goal to make final decisions in September and note it in the minutes. 

Meeting dates and times were discussed for the upcoming year. It was suggested that we look at the school calendar and set a specific date and time for each month. Crystal motioned that the second Tuesday of each month be assigned for PTA meetings to be held at 6pm.  Farrah seconded the motion.  All members present voted in favor of the set date and time. 

Next meeting: July 2, 2013 at 8:30am.

Joyce made a motion to adjourn at 7:30 p.m. Crystal seconded the motion and was passed unanimously.   
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